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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

November 26, 2006

6:03 P.M. Cheryl V. –opened meeting with a quiet time & Serenity Prayer.

Introduction for first time attendees.  None.

41 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries – None.
Secretary’s Report – Bob W.: I apologize for not having the minutes ready this month to be reviewed. The copy is available on the web. Suggested that after reviewing minutes, next month the report could be approved. Both October and November Answering service reports are noted from past months in the Answering report.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K. submitted the monthly treasurer’s report that is as follows:  

Not much to report this month. Contributions were okay. I would like to recognize the Afterwork Study Group and The Way Out Group for their generous donations. Pink can collections were down but are appreciated. I’ve included the profit from the Fall Breakfast, which the Special Events committee will talk about. Expenses were higher this month, due to paying of the answering service and phone bills for the rest of the year. Also, Corrections spent some of their pink can money. Barring unforeseen expenses we will have a surplus balance in December. Please take this back to your groups for their wishes as to what to do with the extra money.

If anyone has expenses-please turn them in ASAP.

Beginning Balance

$ 1,476.56

Income



$ 1,124.72

Expenses


$(   758.81)

Ending Balance

$ 1,842.47

Prudent Reserve  

$ 1,473.92

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.

GSR Reports – 


John C. - This year thus far the 8:30 Sunday Fox Lake meeting has made $1,000 in splits.


Felicia J. -(not GSR) – District 12 is having their annual Christmas Party on Dec 17th at St. Dismas Church in Waukegan. Coffee at 3pm and dinner at 4. I have raffle tickets $6 for 5.

Selby H. – The annual Christmas Party for Serenity House is December 16th. If you are going to attend, please let us know how many children and age so that Santa can give them a present.


Dawn H. – The Monday night Civic Center meeting will not meet on Christmas Eve and New Years Eve. The meetings will be moving over to Serenity House for those dates.

Old Business –  


2007 State Conference 



Steve K. – We had out monthly meeting on November 12th at the Hotel Marriott. We have almost filled all positions. There is a new flyer in regards to the dates and times for the remainder of the meetings. Our next meeting will be December 10th at Serenity House at 1pm, not 2pm.


September Elections – Open Positions



Cheryl V. – Open spots are Special Needs chair and alt, and also alt Secretary. We will continue to bring this up at every meeting until all positions are filled.

New Business -


District 10 2007 Proposed Budget (next month as old Business)



Steve K. – The budget meeting went quite well, and all the numbers worked out nicely. We added a budget for Events of $150.A question was brought up in regards to why corrections were so high on expenses? There was lots of spiritual discussion on this topic, and what it came down to was that the budget committee felt that these numbers worked well with what we had to do. If we want to take away from one area and give to another, that is something that would have to be from the groups, as a group conscience. We advised to bring these numbers back to your groups, and if you feel that things need adjusting, we would address it as time goes. We have to live within our guidelines.


Area Assembly: Proposed NIA Structure Changes



Bob & Tom B. – The NIA Area is voting for proposed NIA structure changes. We have contacted 10 Areas’ and attended numerous District meetings. We have come up with a proposal to cut down Area assemblies from 4 to 2. There will be 1 Area orientation in June, and it’s up to the rest of committees’ to maintain contact and have their own meetings. There will be workshops within the assemblies. Another major aspect is that the conference and Assembly will be combined! As of now, only about 5% is group conscience. I don’t know about you, but I’m not comfortable with only 5%. We are trying to make service commitments more attractive to get the message to the next alcoholic that still suffer. We are trying to look at ways to make this work. The assemblies are not working anymore so we have to try something new. In assemblies they do have GSR workshops to learn more about being or becoming a GSR.

Committee Reports – 

Directory – John B.: We had approximately 6,200 directories printed. The cost did go up from 43 cents to 48. At last meeting we went through 1,480 and today we brought 1,480 with 1300 left to distribute. Please let us know of any changes that need to be made.

Answering Service- Eileen R.

Here are the 2 reports from October and November. The breakdowns of the calls are as follows.

October 22nd, 2006 From Sept 18 through October 20, our service handled a total of 149 calls.

Meetings
72

Other

35

Wr #

10

HU

9

NA/CA
8

Misc

3

12th Step
12

Total of 149 calls.

November 26th, 2006 From October 16 through November 20, our service handled a total of 176 calls.

Meetings      
   87

Other Dist
   36

12th step
   23

HU/WCB
   14

WR#, etc.
   5

Alanon/NA
   8

Misc

   3

Total of 176 calls

Treatment. Scott S.: Not present. No report.

Public Information. Carmela R.: Present. No report this month.

CPC. – Pete C.: Not present. No report.

Grapevine. – Matt G.: Alt. No report this month.

Literature. – Gloria P.: I ordered 2 cases of Big Books for the jail for corrections. The Tuesday 7pm living free meeting at the United Methodist Church donated a case to the jails.

Newsletter. – John C.: This is my last issue as your newsletter editor. Thanks for all your support. Please continue to submit articles to the newsletter because it all comes from you! Thanks again for everything, it really has been a pleasure serving.

Archives. – Alt. Bob McE.: Getting material ready for conference next year. History of AA groups and other misc items. 

Special Needs. – Greg D.: Not present. No report.

Events. – Felicia J.: Thanks again for all your help at the Breakfast. 268 Tickets sold. AMOT tapes for the archives donated a CD. The raffle generated $372. Total profit of $467. Thanks again to everyone for a great success!

Website. – Jack B. Not present. Gail-Alt. Thanks to John so that the web keeps going.

GSR Contact Committee. - Janet N. Not present. No report. We’ll see if this committee continues in the future.

Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM – 

DCM- Janet N. Not present.

Alt DCM-Cheryl V.


Please take a 56th annual General Service Conference 06 final report home or to your group. The 2007 calendar will be proposed and voted on at the Assembly. Next month the District meeting will be the 3rd Sunday of the month, December 17th.

Set-up next month.

Gretta volunteered. Thank you Gretta (
Motion to close was made at 7:11pm.  Meeting was closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob W.

District 10

December 16, 2006
